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Rubbish !

Rubbish ‑ or to be more precise waste disposal ‑ is a key feature in this newsletter. Aberdeenshire Council has plans afoot to improve waste management by reducing the volume of waste sent to disposal sites, and this will effect us all to greater or lesser extent. See the article on page 4

We live in a consumer society where the packaging of products is an essential part of sales strategy. Most manufacturers have no responsibility for, and little interest in the disposal of that packaging. Supermarkets, for example hand out 10 billion carrier bags per annum!

We ourselves give equally scant thought to the problem ‑ unless the dustbin is already full days ahead of the dustbin lorry's visit. Even then, our concern about the debate on the need for new land fill or incinerator sites is that our back yard will be spared from their presence. But the growth of waste is unsustainable. Something has to be done.

We can rely on Aberdeenshire Council to manage our household waste, but they cannot help much with the litter dropped in our environment and amenities. It is a sad product of our thoughtless, instant gratification, consumer society.

The other day I came across a man picking up litter on The Glebe football pitch. He had already filled two plastic bags with the rubbish discarded during the previous day's football activities ‑ beer bottles drinks cans sandwich and crisp wrappers and so forth. He was clearing up other people's mess, because he felt it was offensive, spoilt the view and could be dangerous. He also thought that if nobody cleaned it up, the next set of visitors would see the litter, think that nobody cared, and just add to it. He wondered how people care so little for this lovely area that they were unable put their rubbish in the copious bins thoughtfully provided by Aberdeenshire Council.
Litter attracts more litter, and close to the football pitch is a large heap of leylandii cuttings dumped on one of the paths through the woods. No doubt their owner thought in convenient to drive out of sight and illegally tip the load rather than take them to the Council dump. Somewhere in this area there's a proud householder surveying their garden and thinking how much better it is now the leylandii have been cut down to size. I wonder if they would feel so happy having rubbish "fly tipped" on their path!

This article may strike a chord with readers who might wonder what they can do to help maintain a clean environment. If they see anyone "fly tipping" they should take a note of the vehicle registration and pass it on to the Neighbourhood Watch Co‑ordinator who will inform the appropriate authorities.

There's something more you can do as a personal statement against the litter louts and you will really feel good as you do it. When you walk along, and see a piece of offending litter, just pick it up and take it home or put it in the nearest litter bin. You will have confirmed that you care much more for your environment than the mindless lout who had thrown it away.

The National Trust Ranger's Corner

Tall trees ... Tall tales

Spring is most definitely here. The birds are singing their hearts out and beginning the hard work of raising a family.

Like most people 1 always look forward to this time of year, not just because of the glorious sounds we are now surrounded by, but because of the way the landscape changes.

The trees, which have stood bare and apparently lifeless during the winter months, are now bursting into leaf. The gean trees are covered in blossom and sweet smelling pollen from Douglas firs fills the air.

Trees are more than just landscape features though. Each species has its own qualities and folklore associated with it...

Jumping over a birch broom was the cheapest and easiest way of getting married that 1 know of. Afterwards you could celebrate the wedding with a glass of birch sap wine, or perhaps a refreshing cup of birch leaf tea, which would also ease rheumatism.

On the subject of love, lime trees were considered sacred to Venus due to their heart shaped leaves. The leaves themselves are delicious when first out. Try a few in a cheese sandwich! The flowers can be dried and made into a relaxing brew too.

In the Highlands newborn babies were given a spoonful of ash sap so that their first drink would be from the tree of life. If a child was sick it would be passed through a cleft of an ash tree to be cured. In Norse mythology the god Odin carved the first man from an ash tree. They also believed that "lgdrasil", the ash tree of existence, had its roots in the Kingdom of Death, its trunk reaching to heaven and its boughs spreading through the whole universe, thus connecting all earthly, and not‑so‑earthly, beings. At the foot of lgdrasil sit the three fates ‑ Past, Present and Future.

We may credit ourselves with being conservation minded these days but back in the days of Elizabeth the First laws were passed to protect oak trees, as felling had been so extensive. Not long after that widespread planting of oaks took place to provide timber for ship building. Have you ever noticed that many of the oaks in the Old Wood of Drum appear to be in rows? Next time you are there have a good look.

Don't forget there will be a number of Ranger walks at both Drum and Crathes Castles. These are very popular and booking is advisable. See the diary at the end of the Newsletter for details and phone 01330 844 651 for bookings.

Fiona Mathieson  Senior Ranger/Naturatist The National Trust for Scotland

News from Drum Castle Gardens

A SONG FOR SPRING

'Through all the frozen winter,

My nose has grown most lonely,

For lovely, lovely coloured smeIs,
That come in springtime only."

Kathryn Worth.

It makes my heart sing to see all the daffodils out at Drum this month. The drive to football at Keithmuir, lifts my spirits, as I pass drumstick primulas, warm tulips, delicate cherry blossom and the fresh green of neatly trimmed lawns. It's a grand time to be a gardener!

All my senses seem to be working overtime. The colours in Spring are especially refreshing after the drab greys and browns of the winter months. Though 1 have to confess to being madly passionate about black and white photographs of hoarfrost on dying herbaceous plants in winter gardens! But, my passion extend to all colours; the pure gold of the strongly shaped trumpet daffodils; the delicate double layer of the orchid flowered narcissii; the paper‑thin translucence of fragrant Triandus narcissii ............

"Gardener's World" recently showed a field of fritillarias, which made me covet like crazy, but for sheer peacefulness, 1 doubt anything could beat the area behind our pond just now ‑ a sea of snakes‑head fritillarias baby narcissii ‑jonquilla daffodils ‑ pure white pheasant‑eye narcissii ‑ dog's tooth violets and forget‑me‑nots with bluebells to follow and an overhead canopy provided by a splendid mahogany Tibetan Cherry. Bliss!

Spring is a time for textures too; the rigid new growths of Hostas, getting in as much upward stretching as possible before they unfurl; the delicate new bright green leaves of the weeping willow, spun out along long yellow wands. The crowning glory though, must be the Rheum palmatum, rich ruby and translucent in the spring sun, its veins throbbing with life and energy.

Usually we don't think of the gardens as being noisy places; at least not until the school groups descend on us in late May and June, or someone starts up a strimmer somewhere! But, at this time of year, it is only the murmur of the mowers that disturb the tranquility and providing you are not too close, that's a sound that it is easy to block out in the background chatter. However, when you are working away on your own, weeding or pruning, snipping here or there, you start to hear the detail of that background symphony. The birds especially create an orchestra of sounds tuning up for a major concert. Our noisiest, are probably the resident oyster catchers, followed closely by the myriad of chaffinch couplets. Pied and grey wagtails are there in the orchestra pit and up in the balcony are the swallows vying for space on the thermals with the buzzards. Those are the familiar sounds; ‑ the other pips and squeaks have us listening acutely and trying to distinguish who's who with little success. Weeding suddenly becomes very interesting.

But the most moving garden noise of all, just has to be the bees and their busy‑i‑ness. Walking past the wild cherry catches your attention ‑ the noise is incredible but, for stereophonic sound effects, try standing under the canopy of the Field Maple on the lawn below the Tower  ‑‑‑ Music to your ears! Spring is here! Allelujah!

If you would like to enjoy music on your doorstep in a wonderful garden setting, come and listen to the "Four by Four" string quartet in the Rose garden on the 14th of June. The programme starts at 7pm and you are free to wander round the roses with your wine or to sit and submerge yourself in the smells and gentle airs. Tickets are available now, priced £7.50 or on the night at £9. Contact Jackie for details on 01330 811204.

If you want a total spring experience, come for a walk on a balmy weekday and take time to unwind ‑ enjoy the smells, the colours, the sounds and the feet of spring  aren't I just the lucky one, to be doing this day in, day out!

Check out the diary on the back page for some more of the fun things at Drum this summer. See you soon,

Diana Robertson. Head Gardener Drum Castle.

Medical Notes

It has seemed quite busy at the practice recently with a brisk bout of various seasonal infections‑ the exact patterns are likely to vary a bit from one community to another but there has been nothing particularly unusual about the various viruses and other bugs doing the rounds. The usual 'tummy upset' type illnesses have been prominent recently, mostly caused by otherwise harmless viruses, but these are unpleasant and cause problems in groups of children such as nurseries and schools. Infection can be spread rapidly in these situations but thankfully the illness is usually self‑limiting. The much‑publicised Cryptosporidium bug thought to be contracted from contaminated water has been very rare indeed in this area. It is generally considered that the 'flu vaccination programme has been successful in containing numbers of influenza cases to relatively low levels again this year, and the peak season for this infection is certainly over now. The seasonal irritation of hay fever is just around the corner so those of you who use one of the various preventative nasal or ocular preparations should be obtaining your supplies in the near future.

By the time you read this article, the new nurse‑manned telephone advice centre will be in operation ‑ called NHS24 in Scotland, it will be similar to the NHS Direct already in existence in England and Wales. Full details will be posted in the local press and information will be available via your GP surgery: essentially the service is designed to take initial out‑of‑hours telephone contacts and either give appropriate advice, or arrange a doctor contact (via GDOCS). The organisation will work in close liaison with GDOCS, and ultimately will also be available during the daytime for advice on health related matters. Considerable resource has gone into developing this venture, particularly the training of the nurse operators. Like any change it may take a little getting used to, but it has been carefully planned in close collaboration with GDOCS professionals so that the interests of the users of the service is priority. Your own practice will have all the relevant details about this new service and those of you who use it will of course have a chance to give feedback on it.

With best wishes

Dr Douglas Harris, Peterculter

PRACTICE THE THREE Rs TO SAVE OUR ENVIRONMENT

Over the next few years, all of us living in Aberdeenshire will increasingly be encouraged to practice the three Rs to protect our enviable environment. The three Rs, in this case, are:

Reduce

Reuse

Recycle
Continuing to just throw all our waste (or 'rubbish') into landfill sites is no longer an option. European Union legislation means that we have to reduce landfill. Space for landfill sites is running out and we have to reduce the amount of organic waste we are sending to landfill by 65% by the year 2020. Reduction, reuse and recycling of waste is environmentally preferable to landfill.

Scotland's National Waste Strategy requires Aberdeenshire and all other councils to reduce land filling and introduce other ways of dealing with waste. As a starting point to help make this National Waste Strategy a reality, the Scottish Executive has established a Strategic Waste Fund (SWF) of £50.4 million. Aberdeenshire Council was the first Scottish council to introduce a fully consulted strategy for integrated sustainable waste management, and is now in the process of developing its bid for a share of the SWF.

Aberdeenshire's bid to the SWF will be based on the introduction of services and facilities to help residents practice the three Rs with the minimum of inconvenience and the maximum effectiveness. One important element of the proposals is to introduce alternating weekly kerbside collections of recyclable materials and general waste (the wheeled bin). Householders would receive a suitable free container for recyclables before this change to bin collections. Households in the South would also be provided with wheeled bins for the first time.

The kerbside service is proposed for as many communities as possible, potentially even those with as few as 300 households. This might also include smaller communities where they can be treated as part of a collection route that does not require extra travel and vehicle capacity is available. The 300‑house threshold provides the best practicable environmental option of 80% coverage of residences. To extend weekly collections beyond that level would have a negative overall environmental impact.

The number of Mini Recycling Centres (MRCs), and the range of materials they accept, would be increased as one of the first service improvements to take place. This would happen roughly two years ahead of alternating kerbside collections of recyclables and general waste. The aim would be to establish these MRCs in communities of as few as 50 households, providing convenient local recycling facilities even where kerbside collection is not practicable.

Providing enhanced facilities at MRCs, as well as at Civic Amenity Recycling and Disposal Sites, will help Aberdeenshire residents to establish better habits of reducing, reusing and recycling their waste. As they do this, they will be able to see for themselves that weekly bin collections are no longer necessary. As it is, the 'put‑out rate'

per collection of bins in rural areas is only 60%.

Buchan Countryside Group's village project involved 50 households in waste reduction schemes, which saw average bin loads fall from 18 kilograms per week to 5 kilograms per fortnight. This prompted residents to request a move to fortnightly, rather than weekly, collections of their wheeled bins. This has been operating for 16 months now with no complaints. Aberdeenshire's planned new services and information campaigns will similarly eliminate the need for weekly bin collections.

The SWF bid will also contain plans for expansion of Aberdeenshire's composting plant facilities and encouragement of more home composting to reduce the amount of waste going to landfill.

Maintaining the status quo of waste management is not an option‑ European and national legislation and ‑ even more importantly ‑ the protection of our environment all demand that we take action now for the sake of future generations. Aberdeenshire Council intends to make this action as effective as possible.

George Niblock Head of Waste Management,

Aberdeenshire Council

This brings us nicely to the issue of:

Location of recycling bins for bottles and paper at Drumoak.

Currently the Council have identified the car park to the rear of the Public Hall as a possible site, However the Community Council feel that this location is out of the way and will therefore not be used as much as it could be particularly by the older people. It also means that most journeys will be by car which negates the council's environmental policies.

In view of this, the Community Council have identified part of the hard standing car park at the top of Keithsmuir Gardens as a possible alternative site.
On balance, it would seem that the Keithsmuir Gardens site is a better location than the Public Hall, being much closer to the centre of the community. CDDCC will be advising the Council of this preference unless of course there are strong objections. Please contact your community councillors.

School Reports

Drumoak Primary School

Our spring coffee morning seems a long time ago now, but it was a lovely occasion with delicious refreshments and entertainment from the children, which was much enjoyed. In fact, Stewart and Jonathan performed their Burns competition pieces during the event in March and are still in demand, so their fame is spreading! Thanks to everyone who supported the school by attending, doing the Spring Quiz or by sending in yellow raffle prizes. The total mount raised for school funds was £459.30. Mid‑way through the morning, Mrs Beattie officially opened our new resources room and The Piper duly recorded the occasion. It was so special to have someone who'd attended the school many years ago to cut the blue ribbon. The room is still called The Shed and will probably continue to be! Our grateful thanks are due to lain Stephen, one of our parents, and a band of volunteers for nursing the project through to its conclusion.

The second week back after the Easter holidays saw our P7 children set off for their residential week in Abernethy. We were extremely lucky to have wonderful weather all week and all four Cluster schools enjoyed a variety of outdoor activities. I was very proud of the children who all achieved some personal milestones while we were away and came back enriched by their experiences.
By the time you read this, Drumoak School will have a new Head Teacher who will be taking up the position when the next session begins in August. I am retiring at the end of June and have then to decide what to do "when I grow up!" My husband is looking forward to a clean, tidy house for a start, uncluttered by piles of school work. I shall miss the children, but at least we are Drumoak residents so I'll still hear about all their activities and see them around the village.

It has been a privilege for me to have spent the past ten years at Drumoak School and to be part of its wider community. It's a wonderful little school with a dedicated team of workers and I'm sure my successor will also feel blessed to be entrusted with its future.

Pat James, Head Teacher

P.S. Mr Connon was quite worried about acquiring an extra daughter in the last magazine as Daragh got printed as Sarah! Also, the children thought it hilarious that they'd been awarded "Burns" instead of Bums certificates!

Apologies to Daragh and the Bard both of whom have suffered from the curse of spell‑check and a dyslexic editor.

Durris Primary School

We were only one week into a very busy term when the older children set off to Abernethy Outdoor Centre for a week of activities with children from Drumoak, Crathes and Strachan. What a wonderful week it was ‑ fine weather, good food, appreciative well behaved children who threw themselves into the activities with great gusto! They climbed, abseilled, canoed, shot with bows and arrows, through teamwork achieved in the Silver Maze, had a Forest Adventure and even Rescued Abernethy!! In addition there was swimming, dodgeball, barbecue, wide game and to the great relief of the staff one night, a video! In addition to having a wonderful time the children made new friends, learned to work in teams with children from another school and thus broadened their peer group in readiness for Banchory Academy. All the staff were very proud of the children whose behaviour was exemplary. We received compliments both from Abernethy staff and from shopkeepers in Grantown where the last morning the children were free to go shopping. A most successful trip in all ways.

Thanks to Friends of Durris Forest we have now embarked on our "Story Trail" ‑ six afternoons to create a Story Trail in Clune Wood. On our first session Jackie Ross and Grace Banks brought traveller and Storyteller Stanley Robertson. Stanley entertained the children the whole afternoon with stories, games and songs. It was wonderful. The plan is for the children to listen to local stories, make up and retell their own stories, act out stories and make a collage. Some of their ideas will be used for the Story Trail. An event to celebrate the opening of the trail will be held in the forest on the evening of Friday 21st June.

P5‑7 visited the Art Gallery, they studied half a dozen "narrative" pictures helped by David Atherton, Education Officer at the Gallery and writers Sheena Blackhall and Les Wheeler. Afterwards with the help of drama specialist Shirley McGill, in groups they chose one of the pictures and acted out a story based on it. It was a very interesting and worthwhile morning.

We have lots of events lined up for the next few weeks. Sportswise we have P5‑7 rugby, sports day, potted sports. Visits have been arranged in connection with projects ‑ Urban Studies Centre (Houses and Homes P1‑4), Durris Forest (Local Area P5‑7) Provost Skene 's House (P1‑4 stories based on the work of textile designers) and of course our annual hill walk for P5‑7, this year over Kerloch, and the Crathes Ramble for P1‑4.

The staff are not sure whether they can make the end of term!!!

Sandra Horrocks, Head Teacher

Community Education

Most of the courses included in the Adult Education Spring programme have now commenced but spaces currently remain in the following;

Swimming (all levels), Tennis (Beginners), Singing, Photography, Trampolining and Spanish (Improvers).

In addition, the following 2 Aberdeen College Outreach courses have been scheduled;

First Aid ‑ a one day course on Saturday 18th May leading to an Appointed Persons Certificate.

Food Hygiene (REHIS) ‑a certificated one day course on Saturday 25th May.

For further details on any of the above or to make suggestions for future classes, please contact Alison Ritchie on (01330) 825966.

Over 50s autumn programme

Ann O'Malley is now working on the programme for the autumn, which will probably include classes in Art; French Conversation; Yoga; Computing 1 for Complete Beginners: Computing 11 (Word); Computing Ill (Excel, Access, Publisher, Word); Publisher; Internet for beginners, Genealogy.

If anyone is interested in these courses, she would like them to register their interest and she will contact them nearer the time.

She is also investigating the possibility of bringing laptop computers to Drumoak, if there was sufficient demand. So again anyone interested in this option, please contact her, stating the type of computing course in which they would be interested.

Ann O'Malley tel. 01330 825 966  Over 50s Development Worker

Junior Youth Night for Primary 6 & 7s

The last Junior Youth Night of this season will be a disco in Banchory Primary Hall on Friday 14th June from 7‑9pm. Buses will leave from the Kirkton Hall, Keithmuir Gardens and Crathes Hall at the usual times. Flyers will be circulated nearer the date.

The first Junior Youth Night of the new session will be held on Friday 13th September. Community Education Staff and Volunteers look forward to welcoming the new Primary 6's along to this. Any parent willing to help at this can leave their name at Community Reception on (01330) 825966.

Holiday Programme

This year the holiday programme will run over two weeks (Monday 29th July ‑ Friday 9th August).

Old favourites such as swimming, art, craft, sport coaching and trips will be on offer along with some new workshops and classes The programme will be distributed throughout the Primary Schools in mid June. Bookings will be by postal enrolment.

Carol Melvin Holiday Programme Co‑ordinator

Drumoak Durris Crathes Bowling Club

The Green was opened for the season on Sunday 21s' April, and already league matches have commenced. All our domestic competitions will soon be underway and we look forward to a busy and hopefully sunny summer.

We have enrolled several new members this year and the opportunity is taken to extend a warm welcome to anyone else, beginners or experts, to join our club. Anyone interested should contact one of our Committee members or myself at 811714

At the time of writing we are looking forward to our annual May Fayre to be held in the Pavilion on Saturday 18th May. It is hoped that this will continue to achieve, or even exceed, the success of previous years.

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity, on behalf of all our members, to thank Bill Abernethy, who has recently stood down as President after a very successful term of office. We are all very grateful for the stalwart effort he has put in to make the club a success.

Jim Corbett, President
News from the Halls

Drumoak Public Hail Committee

Drumoak Fun Day

Preparations for the Fun Day on 28th July are well advanced, and this year's event promises to be bigger and better than fast as there will also be a Craft Fair to add more interest. The objective of the event as always is to celebrate summer with a fun day for everyone young and old, but it will also help to raise some funds for the refurbishment of the Public Hall, so come along, and support a good cause.
We already have generous support from a few local businesses, and we are always happy to get more support. In particular we would really appreciate any donations for raffles and volunteers to help with the event itself such as marshalling and assisting with children's events.

Refurbishment Project

Refurbishment plans continue. We are currently getting quotations for a new heating system, and are investigating funding via a Jubilee Hall Grant. Regretfully though we have had to divert some of our hard earned funds to repair some vandalised windows, so your support for our fund raising events is even more essential. Besides supporting the Fun Day we hope you will come along to our Casino Night in October.

Talking of volunteers we are always happy to add members to the Hall Committee to help with our restoration plans. Contact any committee member if you can help.
For anyone wishing to hire the hall please note that lan Pirie 01330 811 348 has now taken over Hall Bookings.

Tony Hilton Chairman  Tel 01330 811574

Kirkton Hall Committee

Jubilee Celebrations

The Hall Committee have organised an informal family DIY picnic to mark the Queen's Golden Jubilee on Sunday 2 nd June in the Durris Kirk Glebe. It starts at 2.30 pm. Bar‑B‑Que facilities will be provided but you will need to bring your own sausages to sizzle, or whatever.

Young Farmers Treasure Hunt

Starts at 2.30 p.m. on Sunday 9th June see hall for details.

Crathes Drumoak & Durris Community Council

The next Community Council meeting will be an Extraordinary General Meeting to adopt the new CDDCC Constitution. Members of the public who attend can vote either to adopt or reject the proposed draft. Copies are available for inspection in Drumoak Post Office and Banchory Public Library. The EGM will be held in Crathes Public Hall at 7.30 pm on Wednesday 23rd May, and will be followed by the normal CDDCC meeting.

This new constitution is required to comply with Aberdeenshire Council's new Scheme for Community Councils. There are a few improvements from the old scheme ‑ for example the Community Council can now carry funds over for special projects, and community council membership is open to owners of local businesses who reside outside the council area. It is to be hoped that the new constitution will permit CDDCC to develop more projects like fast year's footpath.

There are still two vacancies on the council. One for Crathes and one for Drumoak. Anyone interested in helping will be most welcome to come along. Also, as there are more vacancies than applicants there will be no elections so you need not worry about the embarrassment of canvassing for votes!

Planning issues

Brodie Countryfare

Readers will recall the tied opinion of the two Area Committees ‑ Kincardine & Mearns for and Marr against. We all waited with interest to see how the full Infrastructure and Services Committee would decide. A few CDDCC members were at the meeting and listened to the debate. They were impressed by the knowledge councillors displayed on the subject and the cohesive arguments made both for and against the proposal. The argument that carded the day was that the scale of the development was out of proportion, and would act as a tourniquet to trade and visitors to Upper Deeside. The Committee refused the application by a decisive majority vote.

It was particularly heartening for CDDCC that Councillors shared their concerns over the Retail Impact Assessment shortcomings.

Park Quarry

As mentioned in the February issue, the reinstatement of the quarry is now to be modified with proposed sport fishing ponds. CDDCC invited Chap Quarries Ltd. to a public meeting where they could explain their proposals in greater detail. Unfortunately they declined. None the less, CDDCC have written to the Planners supporting the application in principle but listing a number of issues that should be resolved, such as safe access, landscaping etc.

On balance, this initiative is a more environmentally attractive alternative to restoration by back filling. It will also create a more benign habitat and the bird lovers amongst you will be pleased to know that the sand martins now inhabiting the area will not be disturbed.

New Housing Developments

In the last issue CDDCC circulated a copy of the preliminary Aberdeenshire Local Plan (ALP) which the next revision to the Consolidated Aberdeenshire Local Plan (CALP) and is supposed to provide greater local detail than the CALP. Confusing isn't it! Anyhow discussions continue on these proposals, and if you have any comments to make, please talk to your local community councillor.
Path Networks

A proposal for the reinstatement of the old Deeside Railway line to form a foot/cycle path has been developed by Mark Hagger and is now published. Copies are available for inspection in Drumoak Post Office. For more details contact Mark (01330 811 328)

The proposal covers the section from Peterculter to Crathes. There are a few detours where access to the old fine is no longer possible, and you will be able to see these in the proposal.

Some further footpath prospects may be in the offing. Forest Enterprise is currently consulting with CDDCC and others on their longer term plans for the outlying woods at Durris and Drumoak. It might well be that their recreational plans for some of these woods could then form the basis for further joining paths which would give the area a tremendous network for countryside access. However it is early days.

Neighbourhood Watch

A very brief word:‑.

Remember criminals have no holidays.

Take care to lock up properly when you  go away.

Take care that they can't walk in through the front door when your busy in the garden, nor help themselves to the contents of the garage.

Above all watch out for anything suspicious and let the Police andlor Watch know. Telephone Numbers are on the back of this Newsletter
Lesley Moore, Neighbourhood Watch Co‑ordinator

